

Owner / Occupier

Gofynnwch Am/ Please Ask For: Martyn Tanner Ffon/Telephone: N/A

Fy Nghyf/ My Ref: Eich Cyf/ Your Ref: Dyddiad/ Date:

IF799-491/MT 23rd September 2025

Dear Owner/Occupier

Talbot Road & Talbot Close, Llantrisant - Alterations to Resident Permit Holders Only parking

The Council is proposing to introduce alterations to the existing resident permit holders only parking bays on Talbot Road, Llantrisant and introduce new permit holders only and limited waiting parking bays on Talbot Close, Llantrisant.

The alterations are necessary to facilitate unimpeded access and operation of the turning area off Talbot Road, Llantrisant near to its traffic signal-controlled junction with the A4119. The resident permit holder only spaces lost at this location are to be provided on Talbot Close and will remain for exclusive use of zone reference 402.

Double yellow lines are also proposed to replace the existing resident permit holder only bays within the turning area and on Talbot Close to facilitate the free flow of traffic.

Details of the proposals are shown on the enclosed drawing **TM25/402/IC** which may also be viewed at www.rctcbc.gov.uk/traffic.

For your convenience, a response form and a postage paid addressed envelope is enclosed. Alternatively, you may wish to respond by e-mail to trafficservices@rctcbc.gov.uk. Responses should be returned with your observations by 14th October 2025.

If there is no response by that date, it shall be assumed that you have no comment to make on the proposals.

Priffyrdd, Gofal y Strydoedd a Thrafnidiaeth Highways, Streetcare and Transportation Llawr 2, 2 Llys Cadwyn, Pontypridd, CF37 4TH

Floor 2, 2 Llys Cadwyn, Pontypridd, CF37 4TH

Ffôn/Tel: 01443 425001

Stephen Williams BSc(hons)MBA, GDipLaw, PGDipLegalPractice, MCIOB

Cyfarwyddwr Gwasanaethau Priffyrdd, Gofal y Strydoedd a Thrafnidiaeth | Director for Highways, Streetcare and Transportation Services

Dewiswch iaith a diwyg eich dogfen | Available in alternative formats and languages

Croesawn ohebu yn Gymraeg a fydd gohebu yn y Gymraeg ddim yn arwain at oedi. Rhowch wybod inni beth yw'ch dewis iaith e.e Cymraeg neu'n ddwyieithog. We welcome correspondence in Welsh and corresponding with us in Welsh will not lead to a delay. Let us know your language choice if Welsh or bilingual.







The Council will make no formal response to your comments at this stage. However, your comments will advise the design prior to the next stage of the project, which will be formal Public Notice.

I trust the above is of assistance, however if you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me via the above email address or alternatively should you wish to discuss these matters over the telephone, requests for a call back should be made by email to trafficservices@rctcbc.gov.uk.

Yours faithfully,

Martyn Tanner Assistant Engineer

Traffic Management